

**MINUTES**

Letterston Community Council held their Ordinary Monthly Meeting at 7.30 p.m. on Monday 15<sup>th</sup> June 2015 in the Memorial Hall.

Members Present:, R Davies (Chair), J Williams, K Codd, B Morgan, B Homer, J Gwilt, M Harries

In attendance: H Smith (Clerk/Treasurer)

**Apologies:**

Cllr T Richards, B Johnson, G Thomas

**Minutes:**

The minutes of the meeting of 18<sup>th</sup> May 2015 were signed. Proposed B Morgan, seconded J Williams.

**Clerk's report on matters arising from last meeting:**

- 1) Dog poo bin – email from Emrys Llewellyn noted.
- 2) Letterston toilets – invoices from Jan to March 2015 received. It was noted that these did not include cleaning costs or the cost of electricity for March. Clerk to contact PCC to enquire what the annual cost was of keeping three toilets open as opposed to one. Trevor from Something's Cooking appears keen to keep the toilets open. J Gwilt to speak to him. The outside light is still constantly on outside the toilet, Clerk to contact PCC about this.
- 3) Clerk to contact the Dog Warden about patrols at The Commons. B Morgan to put up the rest of the dog fouling signs.
- 4) Clerk to report to police the slide vandalism, the surface being pulled up and aerosols being burnt/set alight.

**Declarations of Interest**

None.

**Planning**

None.

**PCC's Report**

Cllr T Richards wasn't at the meeting so no report.

**Finance**

Cheque signed for Land Registry SIM search for land at Midland Lane.  
Cheque signed for £260 for painting of the outside of the bus shelter.

**Correspondence**

Road signage - Clerk to ask what is happening on the other side of the village on the A40. Clerk to convey that the Community Council would like the whole of the area to be a 40mph zone, but if that isn't possible, then to move the 40mph zone forwards to the other side of the garage as this is very busy with people turning in and out.

## **251/2**

### **Other items**

- 1) Nant Y Ffynnon grass cutting – noted.
- 2) Computer wasn't working so couldn't get up the skateboard ramp brochure sent online – will put on next month's agenda.
- 3) Clerk to keep trying David Rees for a written quote.
- 4) Speed checks – Clerk to ask for road strips to test speed and to ask if he has a solution as people are obviously still speeding.
- 5) Letterston parking issues – PCC haven't got the right location for the road narrowing sign – it should be for outside the Rectory.
- 6) Royal British Legion donation - £50 cheque signed and Clerk to send cheque and letter of apology.
- 7) St Giles Church – wall needs to be lowered to increase visibility when pulling out. J Gwilt to speak to Pat.
- 8) B Homer mentioned jeep – Clerk to send letter to Football Club asking for it to be removed to over by their changing rooms.
- 9) Emrys John requested that he be allowed to screw a sign to the wall at the play area – approved.

### **Items for next agenda**

- 1) Fireworks
- 2) Land by John Luke Yard
- 3) Skateboard ramp

Meeting closed 8.05pm.

Date of next meeting Monday 20<sup>th</sup> July 2015.